
Professional Advisory Committee

of the

Division of Addiction Services

New Jersey Department of Human Services

Meeting Minutes

Meeting Location:
Monmouth County Human Services Building, Kozloski Road, Freehold

Date:
April 16, 2010
Attendance:  Ruben Abreu, Linda Chapman, Tony Comerford, Roberto Flecha, Ian Gershman, Connie Greene, Manny Guantez, Phil Horowitz, Pat Labunski, Diane Litterer, Harry Morgan, Jass Pelland, Barbara Schlichting, Sue Seidenfeld, Megan Sullivan, Maria Varnavis-Robinson, Linda Voorhis, Lew Ware and Ernestine Winfrey
State Staff:  Lew Borsellino, Andrea Connor,  Vicki Fresolone, Mollie Greene, Don Hallcom, Raquel Mazon Jeffers, Harry Reyes and Dona Sinton 
PAC Business
Manny Guantez welcomed everyone and the March, 2010 minutes were approved.  

DAS Report
DAS posted an RFP for Independent Peer Reviewers for outpatient opioid treatment programs.
There are some new trainings posted by ATTC, including a NIDA Blending Initiatives training and a 3-day ASAM Patient Placement Criteria training.

Lew Borsellino is retiring effective May 31, 2010.  

Harry Morgan asked about the email that he received from Burlington County posting an RFP for Post House for lease on the building.  Raquel stated that it was originally going to be a joint effort between Burlington County for the building and DAS for the treatment services, but that it appears that Burlington County has decided to move on their own accord with their RFP.

The Budget Hearing held yesterday centered primarily on Medicaid and Hagedorn closure in Hunterdon County.  DAS was not discussed.

Barbara Schlichting asked if DAS could talk about the impact of the budget cuts.  Two programs, Seabrook House’s MatriArk Program and Integrity House’s Adolescent Program, forfeited contracts totaling 30 residential beds.   $3.3million in cuts was achieved by moving contracts that were slated for hybrid contracts directly into cuts.  Twenty-six contracts were affected due to vacant slots.  Their capacity was based upon program rosters averaging their utilization over the past six months.  Cuts affected all treatment modalities across the board.  DAS administrative cuts were the result of staff vacancies not being filled.  $300,000 cuts were to the MATI (formerly NETI) voucher pool.  Four detox beds at St. Michaels Hospital were cut.  St. Michael’s was the only hospital-based detox that DAS had been funding and DAS does not license hospital-based detox programs.
In addition, there was a Memorandum of Understanding between DAS and DMHS totaling $1,060,000 with each Division providing $530,000 to support four agencies providing co-occurring detox services.  DAS has cut their portion of the MOU.  DMHS is in the process of deciding what services to purchase with their $530,000.

The Council on Compulsive Gambling sustained a cut, bringing their funding to the legislative level plus $50,000, so that potentially, they will be experiencing a $70,000 cut to a $900,000 program.

The AEREF has also been affected by low interest rates and decreased availability of previous year carry forward dollars so that County funding will change.  Changes in county funding will also result from shifts in population affecting the distribution formula.
DAS provided the Governor with an Impact Analysis, looking at the number of slots versus the number of people theoretically served by those slots.  Raquel will ask if this information can be released to the PAC.

No Wrong Door Access to MATI:  DAS opened access to detox at Turning Point and Straight & Narrow for those clients who otherwise meet MATI admission criteria and also meet clinical criteria for enhanced level detox.  These individuals can now be directly referred to these two programs without having to go through one of the mobile unit.  It is a step-down model with a voucher for continued care and client limits.  
DAS is hopeful that the Federal Government will be coming out with its Screening, Brief Intervention, Referral to Treatment (SBIRT) application soon and has begun planning to submit an application.

Connie Greene and Diane Litterer asked if, since all the tobacco money was cut, DAS is making any attempts to funds some of these initiatives.  Expenses for TASE (which is required for the Block Grant) are covered with funding from licensure fees so it is understood that NJ will be able to meet its TASE requirement event with the program cuts.  
Presentation

The Prevention Sub-Committee presented a Power-Point presentation.  One of the main questions for consideration was the role that prevention can play across the continuum of care in light of the health care reform in a recovery-oriented system of care.  What are the evidence-based practices that yield the best results based on epidemiological data?
The presentation defined the differences between Individual Strategies and Environmental Strategies.   Shift from focus on individual strategies to environmental strategies needs to occur to effect population changes.  What environmental strategies do we want to see in New Jersey to support the continuum of care for secondary and tertiary prevention?

· Encourage medical community to recognize the importance of their role in early detection.

· Provide resources to engage families in treatment.

· Take a look at how we market attitudes  

The May agenda will focus on e-therapy, 211 and recovery case management.  The June agenda will include healthcare reform, prevention/early intervention and treatment and recovery supports.

The next PAC meeting will be May 21, 2010
